



## Committee Meeting Minutes

04/11/10

**Meeting Started:** 19:07

**Meeting Finished:** 20:15

### **Present:**

Andrew Buchan (Records and Publicity)  
Ben Clark (Secretary)  
Elliot Hill (Novice Rep)  
Jess Turberville (Social Secretary)  
Jonathan Ellis (Vice Chair)  
Kimberley Taylor (Treasurer)  
Mat Cole (Equipment Officer)  
Mike Furlong (Team Captain)  
Thomas Cram (Chairman)

### **Absent:**

None

### **Loughborough BUTTS Leg:**

#### **Competition:**

Thomas Cram has emailed the Universities and is waiting on replies on the numbers for both the competition and the social when this has been acquired Mike Furlong will publish the target list.

Thomas Cram requested that he be put on a 'D' ending face, in-order to shoot better.

Mike will send an email out to LSAC to increase the novice awareness of the event.

| Session         | Leader         | Scorer         | Judge          |
|-----------------|----------------|----------------|----------------|
| 1 <sup>st</sup> | Phil Middleton | Ash McCloud    | Phil Middleton |
| 2 <sup>nd</sup> | Mat Cole       | Jonathan Ellis | Tom Goodwin    |

Ash McCloud needs to be included as a guest shooter. Alan Stubbings and Chris Birmingham may be coming for the day too.

Although requested, Owain Williams will not be allowed to shoot both details on the same session but will be allowed to shoot at each session with different bow styles.

#### **Equipment:**

Mat Cole will need to get new faces before the competition, James Cowie should be contacted to see if "Merlin's Archery" will be able to donate some. Mat Cole suggested making use of the bulk order discount if necessary.

#### **Post-Competition Social:**

The social will take place in the Noodle Bar, which will need to be booked for 5pm by early next week by Jess Turberville.

## Committee Meeting Minutes

04/11/10



### **Club Kit:**

Ben Clark received no contact information from Alex Hill and will try to re-engage activity with The Innovation Centre by sending "Dynamic Teamwear" the designs and hoodie colour information.

Once Dynamic Teamwear get back to Ben Clark with a template and pricing information, he will begin to collect orders. The white t-shirt variant will be included in orders if there is enough demand.

Ben Clark received a cheque written by Jade Smith to pass on to the innovation centre funding last year's payment.

### **Target Stands:**

Mike Furlong will have help finishing the sanding and varnishing jobs sometime during the week. Mat Cole and Elliot Hill offered to help.

### **Socials:**

#### **Christmas Social – Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> December:**

A choice between Linroy's or the Toby Carvery, Jess Turberville will find out what will be happening at both. The number of people going should be known well in advance of booking.

#### **County Social:**

The event will be mainly aimed at the experienced archers due to an extent of awkwardness experienced by the novices last year; however any novices will be welcome. A date still needs to be confirmed for this.

#### **Committee Change-over Party:**

If the event does take place all older committee will be invited; Thomas Cram's house is currently the most likely location to do this which will already have James Langham and Tom Goodwin in.

No date has been set for this since most members are particularly busy during the coming week(s).

### **Competitions:**

#### **EMAS Champs – 21<sup>st</sup> November:**

Possible Drivers – Ash McCloud, James Cowie, Mat Cole and Owain Williams.

### **A.O.B:**

Thomas Cram will ask for more places after the beginner courses have finished. This is earlier than the usual time of after Christmas to do this.

On Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> November Ben Clark will be taking the session instead of Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> November where Mat Cole and Thomas Cram will now be practicing timed competitions.

## Committee Meeting Minutes

04/11/10



### Sessions:

|                                       |                                   |                             |
|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------|
| Monday 15 <sup>th</sup> November –    | Mike Furlong                      |                             |
| Tuesday 16 <sup>th</sup> November –   | Mat Cole                          |                             |
| Wednesday 17 <sup>th</sup> November – | Ben Clark                         |                             |
| Friday 19 <sup>th</sup> November –    | Jonathan Ellis + Jess Turberville | (Training with Thomas Cram) |
| Monday 22 <sup>nd</sup> November –    | Mat Cole                          |                             |
| Tuesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> November –   | Kimberley Taylor                  |                             |
| Wednesday 24 <sup>th</sup> November – | Thomas Cram                       |                             |
| Friday 25 <sup>th</sup> November –    | Andrew Buchan                     |                             |

The next committee meeting will be held on Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> November at 19:00 in the Whitworth building.

**Ben Clark**  
**LSAC Secretary**